
 

 

 

 
October 8, 2020 

Executive Board 
California Association of Probation Institution Administrators (CAPIA) 
https://www.cpoc.org/capia 

 
RE: JUVENILE JUSTICE DELINQUENCY AND PREVENTION ACT; SEPARATION 
REQUIREMENT AND JUVENILE JUSTICE REALIGNMENT 
 

Dear CAPIA: 

Given the passage of Senate Bill 823 (SB 823) and the eventual closure of the DJJ 

facilities, I write to address the transition of youthful offenders to local county jurisdictions 

and compliance concerns with the federal Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevent Act 

(JJDPA); in particular, the Separation Requirement.   

The Board of State and Community Corrections is the designated state agency to monitor 

compliance with the JJDPA within the State of California. Cal. Pen. Code § 6024(a) 

(2018).  The JJDPA is the governing federal law that establishes federal minimum 

standards for the protection, safety, care, and treatment of youth in custody. The 

Separation Requirement mandates sight and sound separation between adult inmates 

and juveniles.   

Per federal law and policy, a juvenile treated as an adult and detained in a juvenile facility, 

including a juvenile correctional facility, is not considered an “adult inmate” until he or she 

reaches a state’s maximum age of extended juvenile jurisdiction.  SB 823 recently raised 

that age.  As a result, the continued placement of such youth in a local juvenile facility 

does not constitute a federal sight and sound separation violation as long as the youth 

does not exceed California’s maximum age.   

For your convenience, attached is a copy of the supporting federal policy. 

If you have any questions regarding the JJDPA and these federal standards, please do 

not hesitate to contact me at Eloisa.Tuitama@bscc.ca.gov, or Ginger Wolfe, our 

Standards and Compliance Officer, at Ginger.Wolfe@bscc.ca.gov. You may reach either 

of us by telephone at (916) 445-5073.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Eloisa Tuitama 

Field Representative 

JJDPA Compliance Monitor 

Facilities Standards and Operations Division 
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